## Mayor Report October 9, 2020

- 1. Attended teleconferences with the Governor regarding COVID 19 and the public health crisis. These meetings continue to be very informative and provided information for municipalities to make informed thoughtful decisions. Information that was received was passed along to Town Council members.
- 2. The ACT meeting has been postponed until October 14<sup>th</sup>.
- 3. Along with the Town Manager and subcommittee members, continued to meet with Mediacom representatives concerning service issues and Agreement extension. Discussions continue on improvements required and timeline for changes. The current contract was approved to be extended until January 1. Negotiations will begin in October.
- 4. Worked with the Treasurer, Finance Director and Town Manager on Town Finance analyses.
- 5. Along with Maureen Hartman and Joe Hinks continue to interact with FEMA regarding the new LOMR and FIRM maps.
- 6. Working with the Town Manager to improve the audio system in the Town Council Chambers. The goal is to have a system that improves the ability for public participation.
- 7. Town Council and committees continue to meet via electronic methods as per the guidelines of the State. Our goal is to continue business as usual to the best of our ability.